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POLICY STATEMENT

The Board of Supervisors, through adoption of this policy statement, expresses its support of a comprehensive Records Management Program for the County of Fresno. The purpose of this program is to ensure the proper and efficient retention and protection of the County's public records. The primary objectives of establishing a records management program are to provide for the (1) timely availability of information to the public and County staff, (2) preservation of the County's vital and historical public records, and (3) periodic and proper disposition of public records according to law. The Records Management Program will reduce County space and manpower costs by (1) reducing the volume of active and inactive record storage, (2) consolidating County records transfer, storage, and destruction functions, and (3) providing timely and secure access to inactive records. The strategic use of imaging and related technologies will augment, and increase the benefits of, the County-wide Records Management Program.

MANAGEMENT RESPONSIBILITY

The County Clerk is assigned the overall responsibility for the Records Management Program which includes responsibilities for developing, implementing, and maintaining the program. This responsibility includes the (1) management of records retention schedules for County departments, (2) systematic improvement of Countywide inactive records systems, and (3) proper destruction of obsolete, non-historical inactive records. The County Counsel, Auditor-Controller/Treasurer-Tax Collector, and County Librarian are responsible for reviewing and approving records retention schedules from legal, fiscal, and historical perspectives, respectively, prior to their presentation for approval to the Board of Supervisors.

Departments are responsible for establishing Board-approved records retention schedules. Departments operating with Board-approved records retention schedules will not be required to obtain additional approval from the Board of Supervisors prior to the destruction of scheduled public records. Departments operating without Board-approved records retention schedules, that wish to destroy public records whose destruction is subject to Board of Supervisors approval, must have their destruction requests approved by the above reviewing departments prior to their presentation to the Board of Supervisors.
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